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1.  Purpose of the Paper
To inform the Council of Governors that the Trust Board will be submitting to NHS Improvement a number of self-certification statements in May and June 2018.    

2.  Background
NHS Improvement oversees NHS Foundation Trusts’ (FTs) compliance with their licence conditions and collects information to assess compliance through annual and quarterly monitoring.  

FTs are required to submit two self-certification statements.  The first submission, due by 31 May 2018, requires FTs to self-certify that the Board has taken all precautions necessary to comply with the licence, NHS Act and NHS Constitution (Licence Condition G6(3)). 

The second submission, due by 30 June 2018, requires the Board to certify that the Trust is compliant with the required governance arrangements within the provider licence (Condition FT4(8)).  This involves demonstrating effective Board and Committee structures, reporting lines and performance and risk management systems; and providing appropriate training opportunities for Governors, in accordance with s151(2) of the Health and Social Care Act.  Guidance relating to the second submission states that the Board should, “…have regard to the views of Governors”.  I copy of the final submission will be shared with Governors.
In relation to Governor training, the Board of Directors recognises that Governors must be regularly appraised about the key issues affecting the Trust in order to carry out their duties effectively.  The Council of Governors has, over the last year, been provided with a number of different training opportunities to ensure they are equipped with the skills and knowledge they need to undertake their statutory role.  This will continue during 2018/19 and there has been a first session of induction training for newly elected Governors on 27 April 2018.  A summary of other training that has taken place recently is listed below:

· the Trust has an established programme of ‘bite-size’ training that occurs before Council of Governors meetings.  Items are discussed and selected by the Governors themselves and during the last year training has been provided on the following:

· update on the mental wellbeing strategy (11 May 2017);
· agile working (19 July 2017); and

· health and social care work relating to Bradford University (8 February 2018). 

· the Chair continues to hold ‘Open House meetings, where he briefs Governors about the work of the Board, the issues that have been recently discussed and any other important issues concerning the wider context of the Trust.  A member of the Executive is present at each meeting and these discussions provide useful awareness training for Governors;

· as part of the Governors’ work programme, there have been a number of discussion items at Council of Governors meetings that have provided an opportunity to become more familiar with key strategic issues.  These have included reports on: 

· The Trust’s Operational Plan (May 2017);

· Progress on the Mortality Review work (May 2017); and

· Developing the role of the Council of Governors (Governor-led discussion paper (February 2018).

3.  Recommendations
That the Council of Governors:

· notes the process under which the Board will approve the above statements for submission to NHS Improvement; and
· comment on the training provided for Governors during 2017/18.

